
BADGER BYTES 
Principal’s Corner - Mr. Snow 

Upcoming 
Events 

 
Feb 1—April 20  
School Choice 
Registration 
 
March 18—
Sunday School 
Sings 9 a.m. 
 
March 20— 
Band Concert 5th 
& 6th grade 
 
March 21—   
PTL Meeting 5:00  
PTL soup supper 
5:30  
 
March 22—
Education on 
Finance  
 
March 23— 
Pizza Sale Forms 
Due 
 
March 28— 
April 2 
Spring Break 
 
March 31- 
Easter Egg Hunt 
10 a.m.  

The Pizza sale is still going on. All forms must be 
turned in  no later than the morning of March 23rd. 
No late forms will be excepted. 
There is a PTL meeting on March 21st at 5:00 p.m.  
The PTL Soup Super will be held afterwards at 5:30 
p.m. Please contact Nancy Wallner if you can help. 
Holy Week Worship Schedule is: Maundy Thursday 
service with Communion March 29th  at 7:00 p.m., 
Good Friday service on March 30th at 1:00 p.m. & 
7:00 p.m., Easter Sunday April 1st Sunrise Service 
with Communion 6:30 a.m. (Easter breakfast after 
the sunrise service in the lower level.) Morning 
Service with Communion 9:30 a.m. 
Spring Break and Easter Vacation is March 28th 
thru April 2nd. Classes resume April 3rd. 
Child Development Day will be held on Tuesday, 
March 20th. Please call the office or Mr. Snow if 
you are willing to help out with this important event.  
Have a great weekend! 
 



1st/2nd 
Mrs. Fritsch 

PS/K 
Miss Linse 

4K 
Mrs. Snow 

We have been reading and 
talking about Leprechauns 
this week. We made a trap 
with the hope of catching 
one. Unfortunately we didn’t 
catch one, but they did 
leave our room in disorder 
and a little gold(chocolate 
coins) and  rainbows(baggies 
of froot loops). 
We have added look, the and 
at to the sight words we 
have worked on. 
We have also worked on 
guided drawing. On 
Thursday we made 
Leprechaun faces.  We made 
a class book where we drew 
what we would do if we had 
a pot of gold. 
During Jesus time we read 
about Jesus washing the 
disciples before their Last 
Supper together. Jesus 
would die on the cross the 
next day, and He would rise 
again on Easter. Jesus 
performed a task that was 
normally performed by a 
servant. Jesus was 
demonstrating to his 
disciples how to serve 
others. He said, “Love one 
another as I have loved you.” 

In 3K we are having a lot 
of fun learning new things 
through songs, play, and 
stories. We love creating 
art projects. During 
Jesus time, we learned 
about Jesus feeding the 
five thousand and this 
story reminds us that God 
will always take care of 
us. In Kindergarten, we 
took our next progress 
test and began to work on 
the letters Nn, and Mm. 
During Jesus time, we 
have also been talking 
about Jesus feeding the 
five thousand. This 
morning we arrived at 
school to find that in 
honor of St Patrick’s Day, 
some leprechauns came 
sneaking into our room 
last night and making a 
mess and moving things 
around. They wanted us to 
experience their visit 
even though St Patrick’s 
Day is Saturday. They 
left us presents and 
chocolate, though, to 
make up for having to 
clean up their mess.  

This week we reviewed the 
story of the Pharisee and the 
tax collector. Jesus was 
teaching how we should pray, 
with a sorry heart. We also 
hears how Jesus’ friend 
Lazarus died and Jesus was 
sad and cried. But, to show His 
power over death, He raised 
Lazarus from the dead! We 
also heard how much Mary 
loved Jesus and showed Him 
by putting expensive oil on His 
feet and wiping it with her 
hair. Jesus said that Mary was 
worshiping Him by doing this. 
We talked about how we 
worship and who is most 
important in our life. We had 
quite a list! We took Lesson 95 
test in Math, and first grade 
took their Superkids Reading 
test this week. Next week new 
spelling words! We also got 
back into our Science 
activities this week, talking 
about animals and their unique 
bodies. For the AR challenge, 
second grade had a total of 
9.3 points, they came in 38th 
out of 51 schools. Not bad for 
3 students! First grade had a 
total of 7.6 points and came in 
30th out of 42 schools, again, 
not bad for 6 students! 



7th/8th Grade 
Mrs. GeRue 

5th/6th Grade 
Mr. Snow  

3rd/4th Grade 
Mrs. Schram 

A special thank you to our 
field trip chaperones: Mrs. 
Mosier, Mrs. Hess, Mrs. 
Trochinski, and Mr. 
Fredenburg. We spent the 
morning learning how to tap a 
maple tree and turn the sap 
into syrup. A treat at the end 
was ice cream topped with 
pure maple syrup. In the 
afternoon, the class got to 
walk through the process of 
making paper and brought 
home a beautiful piece of 
recycled paper. Our thoughts 
and prayers are with Chasity. 
She fell yesterday and broke 
her arm, went into surgery to 
have rods inserted. She was 
released from hospital 
yesterday. Easter party is 
next Friday afternoon, March 
23. Families organizing party 
are Chesboro (Deegan), 
Augsburger (Carston), and 
Resop (Addison). The party 
runs from 1:30-3:00. All are 
invited to attend. The class 
took a trip over to All Saints 
School today for our annual 
Wisconsin Agriculture Day. A 
very educational presentation 
about farms in our community. 
Happy St. Patrick’s Day! 

We have completed lesson 
89 in math class. That 
means we will take test #17 
next Tuesday. 
In reading class, Shasta and 
Aravis have gotten through 
Tashbaan. Now they and 
their horses are trying 
to warn the Narnians 
and King Lune of 
Archenland that Prince 
Rabidash is planning to 
attack them. 
In Religion, we have been 
learning about Jesus as our 
prophet, priest, and 
sacrifice. 
We will go over to the 
middle school next Tuesday 
morning to see band 
presentation. The purpose is 
to see if any of our 5th 
graders might be interested 
in taking up band. If they 
are interested their 
instruction begins during 
the summer between their 
5th and 6th grade years. 
 
Have a great weekend. 

Keep selling those pizzas 
for the class trip fund 
raiser! 
 
We tested on the 
Constitution Articles and 
Amendments this 
week.  Any student that got 
a D or F is to retake the 
test.  It was given online so 
students were able to see 
their grade as soon as they 
finished the tests.  We are 
starting a new chapter in 
science on the atmosphere 
and are reviewing 
PowerPoint as we go 
through this chapter 
creating slides containing 
the important points of the 
chapter.  In writing we are 
working with how to write a 
persuasive essay.  We also 
had an experience using 
casting strips in making 3D 
letters.  We hope to finish 
that art project next week. 



PTL NEWS: The PTL Soup Supper will be this coming Wednesday, March 21.  We need 
sandwiches, desserts and help.  Call Nancy Wallner @ 361-4179 if you can help out. There is 
also the PTL meeting at 5pm in the church lower level and then the supper is 5:30 - 6:45 and 
church begins at 7 pm.  See you there! 
 
Library News: The Scholastic “Buy One Get One Free” book fair is coming to our school in 
May. This is a good chance to stock up on summer reading. 
 
Cherub Choir (Kindergarten-2nd) and third/fourth grade will be singing at the Palm Sunday 
service, March 25. This is a 9:00 a.m. service. Hope to see you there. 
 
Sunday School children will be singing this Sunday, March 18th at 9 am.  
 

Handbells and Junior Choir: Thank you to the Handbells, for playing super well Wednesday, 
night for the Lent Service. Thank you to the Handbell ringers, Katannah Dadas, Karson 
Kaufman, and Addison Resop for singing 10,000 Angels Cried.  Very small group, but they did 
well while the Handbells played! 
 

You’re Invited 
There will be an Easter Egg 

Hunt on Saturday March 
31st at 10 a.m. at St. John 
School.  All children under 

5th grade are invited. 
Open to the public….bring 

your friends! 



Monday, March 19 
Chicken Nuggets 
 
Tuesday, March 20 
Tacos 
 

Wednesday, March 21 
Pizza 
 
Thursday, March 22 
Chicken Patty on WG Bun 
 
 

Friday, March 23 
Cheese Omelets 
 

Hot Lunch Next Week 

Lunch Tickets 
Grades K – 5:  5 meals = $12.50     (1 meal $2.50) 
Grades 6 – 8:  5 meals =  $13.75    (1 meal $2.75) 
Adult Meals:  $4.00 per lunch 

FAMILY NAME: 

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

Student   No. of Meals   @ $   =   

        

Milk Tickets 
No. of Milk    @ $7 per 20 =   $ 

TOTAL:   

REMEMBER, YOU CAN CHECK YOUR 
TUITION AND LUNCH BALANCES 

ON SYCAMORE 



St. John 
Lutheran School 

146 Mound Street 
Berlin, WI 54923 

920-361-0555 
920-361-0575 fax 

Train up a child... 

The 
Back 
Page 


